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NEWS RELEASE 

 

The Wood County Parks and Forestry Department would like to give public notice that South 

Wood County Park Campground and North Wood County Park Campground will close for the 

season for camping and to unauthorized vehicles between the dates of November 1, 2017 and 

April 26, 2018.   

 

The Dexter County Park Campground will remain open for camping until November 27, 2017.   

 

Opening day for camping on a first-come, first-served basis next spring is April 27, 2018.  

Reservations for camping can be made beginning on May 23, 2018.  Make your reservations 

online now, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week at https://reservations.co.wood.wi.us/  or give us a 

call at 715-421-8422 during normal business hours, 8am-4pm. 

 

The Nepco County Park Enclosed Shelter is available for rent year round for all your upcoming 

functions. 

 

We would like to thank everyone who came out and enjoyed camping and other various 

recreational activities in our parks this season and we hope to see you again next year. 

 

Have a safe, fun, and snowy winter! Watch for notices pertaining to the opening of cross 

country ski trails, snowmobile trails, and the Powers Bluff Winter Sports Area! 

 

Check us out on Facebook!   

 

Sandra Green 

Wood County Parks & Forestry 

Office Supervisor 
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